Youth Council

May 8, 2013

Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Brook Mohr, Glenn Morris, Kim Mueller, Kathi Rusch, Karen Wolters and John Woodwick.
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the March meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.

III. Youth Plans Update

Heather Gleason reported that South Central will receive $482,000 for the PY 2013 allocation for the WIA Youth Program, which is a 6.6% reduction from last year.  The allocation for the Minnesota Youth Program has not be released as it is still being negotiated in the legislature.

There was also some discussion about updating the current incentive policy.  MVAC is in the process of drafting a policy to propose to he Youth Council.  Since the Youth Council does not meet again until September, they agreed to review the proposed policy by email this summer.

IV.
Youth Grants


Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a summary of the youth 



grants.

Youth Intervention Program

Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Intervention Program is focused on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  We are in the second year of a two year grant.  A total of 29 youth have been served so far.      

Communities of Color Grant

Heather Gleason reported that the "Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It." Program is focused on serving youth ages 14-24 from communities of color.  A total of 46 youth have been served through this program so far.  In March, MVAC held an event for the youth participants and their families for a dinner and program at the Courtyard Marriott. The program included short presentations from an employer on what businesses look for in applicants, a refugee who is also a student from the Social Work program at MSU, spoke about achieving your goals and a graduate student from the Sport Management program at MSU, addressed the hard work that is needed to be successful.  Youth then created "Dream Boards" to visualize their own dreams and goals.  The evening was a success and youth were inspired.  

Department of Labor Disability Employment Initiative

Heather Gleason reported that Minnesota received a three year $2.8 million dollar grant to serve youth with disabilities.  South Central was one of three Workforce Service Areas selected as an implementation site.  The initiative includes designating a Disability Resource Coordinator and developing Integrated Resource Teams.  There is no funding for work experience in the grant so leveraging resources will be essential.  MVAC has hired Deb Long to be the Disability Resource Coordinator.  She has been busy meeting with organizations to discuss the DEI project.  We expect to start serving youth in this project later this summer.  

Teen Parent Projects

Heather Gleason reported that a multi-county grant proposal for Minnesota Family Investment Program Innovation Funds provided a single point of contact for teen parents on the MFIP program.   We received additional funding to continue the program for another year.  A total of 100 teens have been served so far.   

V.
Updates


Partners In Career Exploration

Heather Gleason reported that the PICE program which utilizes interns from the Student Counseling Program at Minnesota State University-Mankato has come to end this school year.  Two interns were placed at two local school districts including LeSueur-Henderson and St. Clair.  The interns reported that they had a positive experience and were thankful for the opportunity.  We applied for a Wells Fargo Leadership Fund grant to fund the program for next school year but have not heard the results from that proposal.  

PY 2012 WIA Youth Third Quarter Results
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the PY 2012 WIA Youth Third Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 178 youth and the goal was to serve 152.  The preliminary performance indicates that we are exceeding all but two of the youth measures.  

Youth Directories

Kathi Rusch reported that the updated youth directories have been printed and are being distributed to schools in the area.  The cover artwork was designed by a South Central College student in the graphic arts program.  The back of the directory contains a QR Code to be scanned with a smart phone to link to the directories on the website. 

VI. 
Other Business 
Glenn Morris proposed the selection of a new Chair for the Youth Council.  Kathi Rusch and Karen Wolters agreed to co-Chair.
Michelle Forliti reported that MVAC is accepting applications for the Youth Intervention Program, which serves youth in foster care or out of home placement.  

Kim Mueller reported that the Greater Mankato Career Expo was a success.  Students in eighth grade will participate in a Career Day.

John Woodwick reported that MVAC offices have moved to 706 N. Victory Drive on May 1st.

Karen Wolters distributed a flyer for the Pathways to Manufacturing course.  She also reported that the GED test will change, effective January 2014.  Lastly, ABE and SCC submitted a grant proposal to provide a College Prep class 8 weeks before each semester begins.  

Next Meeting: September 11, 2013

The meeting adjourned.   

